WFP/EB.2/2009/6-A: Summary Report of the Strategic Evaluation of WFP’s Contingency Planning (2002-2008)

Contingency planning as a specialized emergency preparedness activity was introduced by

WFP to enhance its humanitarian response. The purpose of this evaluation is to reflect on the contributions and limitations of this initiative in the spirit of learning and improving practice.
While contingency planning has been implemented at least once in virtually every WFP country office, the evaluation found that contingency planning as implemented so far has had relatively limited impact on preparedness and response in many cases, particularly with regard to concrete preparedness enhancements such as pre-positioning of stocks, logistical arrangements, improved access to sources of information and pre-approved agreements with partners or authorities. Notable examples exist where contingency planning did make a substantive contribution but that contribution has not been consistent overall and the few practical outcomes observed were realized primarily when planning for well-defined, imminent threats.
Where there was broad participation in the process, contingency planning resulted in greater awareness of risk, anticipation of problems and improved understanding, but this was not always the case. With regard to inter-agency contingency planning, WFP contributed substantively to efforts at the global level within the context of the Inter-Agency Standing Committee. Contingency planning as cluster lead is a new opportunity to which WFP has begun to dedicate efforts. At regional and country levels, while participation in inter-agency contingency planning has remained consistent, overall, WFP leadership and active engagement has weakened over the past few years.
Reasons for why contingency planning as currently practised has had less than optimal results derive principally from how it has been implemented, particularly the focus on producing detailed plans as its sole objective. Other factors include the practice of involving only limited staff or partners, variable support at both the technical and the managerial levels, weak linkages to other planning processes and diminishing financial support.
Although the impact is found to be less than optimal, the evaluation found that investment in contingency planning has almost certainly been worthwhile, and potential benefits could be multiplied with higher levels of investment in preparedness, including contingency planning.
The recommendations offered encourage the re-conceptualization of contingency planning, renewed organizational commitment to preparedness, including contingency planning, and the updating of guidance materials and further enhancement of staff skills, building on field experience and innovations.
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